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2018: Dates for Upcoming Events

Open House: Wednesday, Aug. 29th: 5:30-7:30

Sept. 4th: First Day of School for grades 1-5t

Sept. 5t Preschool bus training @ 1pm (Parent must be present)
Sept 6th: First Day of School for Kindergarten

Sept. 10th: First Day of School for Pre K

Sept 4th-5th: Kindergarten conferences with parent and teacher

October 9th: Fall Picture Day
Oct. 11, 16 and 17: Fall Conferences
Oct. 17-19th: No School Ed MN




Principal Message:

WELCOME BACK! As a staff, we are excited and eager to welcome
your children back! We’ve had several construction projects
happening over the summer. The results are fun, colorful and
inviting spaces to learn and work in. As always, we look forward to
working in partnership with you as parents and guardians. Like you,
we want your children to be happy and to achieve their fullest
potential while in our care. Your child’s success at school depends
on both of us working together so please never hesitate to contact
me. | can be reached at lockhartl@willmar.k12.mn.us

Lori Lockhart, Principal 4

Roosevelt Elementary School
We will be having a new process this year when entering the school
during school hours. As always everyone (except the student) must
show ID when entering the school. (Valid forms of ID are: Driver’s
license, State ID, Military ID, School/College ID or a work ID as long
as it is a picture ID.) You cannot be allowed in the school without ID.
When entering the school you must come in the office to check in
with the secretary.

Thank you in advance in keeping our schools safe for our kids!

Drop Off and Pick Up
*Qfficial School day is 8:30 a.m.—3:20 p.m.

*Students are NOT to arrive at school prior to 7:45a.m.

*If you need to drop off your child prior to 7:45 a.m. please look into
Cardinal Place

*Please try to drop you child off at 8:15 to avoid overcrowding
*Parents can arrive for pick-up around 3:10

*If a student is dropped off between 7:45-8:15 please have them go
to the gym



CLASSROOM

Pre K:

We are so excited for our first year of offering preschool at
Roosevelt! During the month of September we will be learning
about the rules and routines at school. We will also spend time
playing and learning about the centers in our classroom. We are
ready for a great school year!

Kindergarten:

Welcome to Kindergarten! We are excited for the start of our
school year. This month we will be busy learning new routines,
expectations, and math and reading skills. We will also be meeting
many new friends and working together. Looking forward to a
wonderful school year!

1st Grade:

Welcome to first grade! We will be getting to know each other and
learning the rules and routines of the classroom and school. Feel
free to talk to your child about the rules and expectations for
school. For reading we will be learning about characters, settings,
and events and asking and answering questions about key details in
a text. For writing we will write narratives. For math we will be
working on sums and differences. We will have a great year!




2nd Grade:

Welcome to 2nd Grade! We are excited for a year of fun and learning.
To start our year we will be doing some community building activities
to get to know each other. In reading we will be working on reading
from our book boxes and choosing good fit books in our classroom
libraries. We will read lots of fiction stories and talk about characters,
setting, problem, and solution. In math we are excited to learn more
about our new curriculum, Eureka Math. We will begin by discussing
strategies to add and subtract numbers within 100. We look forward to

a great year! 4

3rd Grade:

Welcome Back!!! We are so excited to have your third grader in our
classroom. We look forward to working with you and your student to
help them be successful and further their educational journey.

In Math, we will be implementing a new curriculum called Eureka. It is
full of fun, interactive activities! We will start out on properties of
multiplication and division.

In Reading, we have tons of new and exciting books that are sure to
encourage and foster your child's fove of reading.

We will have a busy, action packed, enjoyable year!

If you ever need to contact your child’s teacher their email address is
the school website or the teacher’s last name followed by their 15t
initial of their first name followed by @willmar.k12.mn.us



4th Grade:

We are excited to start a new school year. In 4th grade we will be
working on "ice breaker" activities for the month of September and we
will begin our work with social skills using Second Step. Along with that,
we will be discussing routines and expectations of what it looks like to be
a 4th grader at Roosevelt. Our libraries are filled with a variety of new
books for independent reading. We are looking forward to using our new
math curriculum. This is going to be a fun and successful school year!

5th Grade:
Welcome to 5th Grade! We are excited to grow and learn with you this
school year. Mrs. Egge, Mr. Kuehn, Mr. Tiernan, and Mr. Scheneberger.

Math:

Eureka Math

We're introducing a new mathematics curriculum, called Eureka Math.
The Eureka Math curriculum was created by Great Minds®, a nonprofit
that brought together teachers and experts to craft a program based on
the world’s most successful math programs. Eureka was built around the
core principle that students need to know more than just what works
when solving a problem—they need to understand why it works. The
curriculum goes beyond facts and formulas, teaching students to think
about math conceptually. This helps students become not merely
literate, but fluent in mathematics. Eureka has received high ratings
from educators and reviewers nationwide. Look for more information as
we launch the year!

We will also be having a Family Math Night on Tuesday, September 25t.
Mark your calendars to save the date.
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STEM:

3rd Grade: First Year of STEM is exciting and new...we will dive into new
adventures working on Observations and Opinions as well as
Measurement.

4th Grade: Welcome back 4th Graders...if you liked STEM last year, this
year is even better...We will begin by introducing some new things this
year and dip into the Measurement Unit soon after.

5th Grade: Welcome back 5th Grade, you are now the oldest leaders in
the school. Now you can prove you are getting smarter by learning
about Scientist and Engineers and we will dig into all areas deeper this
year and find out who how amazing our students are by all of the
knowledge they will gain in STEM for their final year of Elementary!

EL:

Show your child that you think homework is important * Don't be afraid
to use your native language * Study the same things in different ways
and places * Let your child choose the first subject to study *Space out
the learning * Help your child without you doing the homework * You
can go to this website for more information:
http://www.colorincolorado.org/article/homework-tips-parents-ells

Website information/Log in:

In order to access our parent on line portal called Campus you will need
to obtain a password. Campus is your way to view your child’s
academics, attendance and lunch account. Please do the following;

1) complete a Parent Portal Application (available at Open House),

2) upon receipt the District Office will email you a password,

3) use your email address and password to log on and access your child’s
information.




Library:
Hi everyone and welcome back to school! My name is Mrs. Roisland and |

am the new librarian here at Roosevelt. We are so excited for this
upcoming year because our media center space is going to be brand
new! Feel free to swing by and check it out if you're in the building. We
are also going to be having a few monthly reading challenges that your
child can choose to participate in. Make sure to ask them if they've
swung by the library for their monthly challenge slip!

Thanks for all that you are doing to support reading! :)
-Mrs. Roisland
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Get your family into a reading routine at the beginning of the school
year-

One of the best ways to improve your child’s reading is to
read every day.

Establish a regular reading time each night.

Encourage your child to read age appropriate materials
he/she enjoys.

Create a cool reading spot.




Greetings from the Roosevelt Health Office! As we start a new
school year, we would like to remind you of a few things to keep in
mind as we all transition into the new school year.

*It is quite common for Pre K and Kindergarten to need a new set of
clothing during the school day-- toileting accidents, wet/mud
accidents on the playground, spilled lunch on clothing, etc.—so we
ask that our young students have an extra set of clothing in their
lockers or backpack.

*In the event that a student does not have extra clothing at school
and needs them, parents may have to be notified during the school
day to bring extra clothing. Accidents can happen at all ages so we
may call for clean clothes.

*Vision and hearing screening will take place at Roosevelt on
Thursday, September 20th and Wednesday, October 3rd (rescreen
day). All students in Grades K, 1, 3, and 5 will be screened as well as
new students and students in Grades 2 or 4 whose parent or teacher
requests they be screened. Please have your student wear their
glasses (or contacts) those days, as we cannot screen them
accurately without them.

*If you have a new student to Roosevelt in grade 2 or 4, call us to be
sure we screen them.

Please have your student wear their glasses (or contacts) those days,
as we cannot screen them accurately without them.

*If you do NOT want your child to participate in vision and hearing
screening, please notify the school health office in writing. If you
would be willing to be a parent volunteer for hearing and vision
screening days, please let us know that too!

Thank you and we look forward to a happy, healthy new school year!
Kari Elseth, LPN (320-231-8482/elsethk@willmar.k12.mn.us)

Tracy Knudsen, RN/Licensed School Nurse
(320-905-5575/knudsent@willmar.k12.mn.us)




Free Screening Clinic

for Children with Bone, Muscle, or Joint Problems

Knock-Knees

Flat Feet

Toewalking

Will your child benefit Wednesday,
from seeing a pediatric October 3™
orthopaedic specialist? 1 PM -4 PM
Look for these signs:
* In-toeing, toe-walking, ' ACMC / CARRIS
flat feet a9 HEALTH CLINIC
* Bowed legs or knocked
:”ees RSO 1521 Carlson St.
* Sore, painful, or stiff join
_ ' . OIS Marshall, MN
* Limb deficiency
* Limb length discrepancy .
* Curved spine indicating Appointments:
possible scoliosis 612-596-6105

* Club feet

@

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®—Twin Cities

For more information about Shriner's Hospitals for Children — Twin Cities:
Main: 612-596-6100 | Referrals: 612-536-6105
twincitiesshrinershospital.org | facebook.com/ShrinersTWI



Clinica Evaluacion gratuita

Para nifios con problemas éseos, musculares y de articulaciones

gSe beneficiara su hlijo Miércoles,

e ver a un especialista d

ortopédico pediatrico? 3 de octubre
13:00 - 16:00

Busque estos signos:

Marcha convergente * Marcha convergente, caminar ACMC / CARRIS

de puntillas, pies planos

&.‘ ‘ Piernas arqueadas o rodillas CLINICA DE SALUD
" valgas '

* Articulaciones doloridas,

dolorosas o agarrotadas 1521 Carlson St.
. * Deficiencia de las
Piernas arqueadas extremidades MarSha", MN
* Discrepancia de longitud en
las extremidades .
. Citas:
* Pies zambos
* Columna vertebral curva que 612-596-6105
indica una posible
Piernas en x eSCOHOSiS

Pie plana

Caminar Hé?zunrtilia;s

m Shriners Hospitals Para mas informacion sobre Shriner’s Hospitals for Children — Twin Cities:
@ for Children®—Twin Cities Teléfono principal: 612-596-6100 | Remisiones: 612-596-6105

‘ twincitiesshrinershospital.org | facebook.com/ShrinersTWi



Successful Learners, Teamwork, Accepting, Respectful and Safe

(STARS):

*Our students and staff model and demonstrate behavior and
choices that are positive, respectful and safe.

*We strive to create and reinforce an environment that is conducive
to learning and success. We follow certain expectations and rules
to be certain all students and staff members are able to work in an
environment that is healthy and equitable.

*We ask that you too as parents support our STARS choices and
reinforce them at home.

*Examples are: keeping your hands and feet to yourself, walk in
the hallways, follow the teachers direction, respect others and be
kind to one another, stay seated in the classroom and ask
permission to leave the classroom....etc. Thank you in advance for
your support on our school wide STARS behaviors. ﬁ
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Fine Arts Series

TaikoProject School Matinee
Big Rhythms, Big Drums
September 218 @ 10 am
Escher Auditorium, College of Saint Benedict

The Fine Arts Series invites you to join us for a trilling cultural exploration in a school
matinee performance.

TaikoProject’s acclaimed school matinee, Big Rhythms, Big Drums, has been
performed across America to tens of thousands of students. This show combines
engaging explanations of taiko’s history in the U.S. and Japan with explanations of

the musical instrumentation, oral traditions, cultural context and, most importantly,
thrilling performance to create a riveting, educational experience.

Running time: approx. 60 min
Recommended grades: 2" — 12t grade
Tickets: S6 student, $6 adult (1 free chaperone for every 15 students)

To register: www.csbsju.edu/fine-arts/performances/school-matinees
Questions: please contact 320-363-2963




Roosevelt Elementary
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WELCOME TO THE 2018-2019 SCHOOL YEAR!

VOLUNTEERS

We are looking forward to a new

year at Roosevelt. The Parent Send us an email TODAY at:
Teacher Student Association (PTSA)

willmarrooseveltptsa@gmail.com
has many fun events planned

We will add you to our NEW volunteer list for this

school year. Mention your cell number to receive text

reminders via the Remind App before all of our
events.

throughout the year for all our
Roosevelt families. We would love
to have you join us in the planning of |
these events. Our meetings will be

held the second Thursday of every

UPCOMING DATES

month at 6:30pm. If thereis a
change, we will announceitonour | September: | Fundraiser:
Facebook page: Roosevelt

Elementary PTSA Willmar, MN. If
attending the monthy meetingsisa = Qct, 11,16.17: September 14-28

challenge, please feel free to share

Box Top Contest * Cherrydale Fundraising

Fall Book Fair We will be offering School
Supply Kits this spring.

your ideas by emailing us at:

willmarrooseveltptsa@gmail.com  Nov. 16:

. Ordering will begin after
We are always looking for fresh, Turkey Bingo

Spring Break.

May 30:
Bring in your T
box tops for pOX '.Op;j‘) MovieN{Eht Year-End Celebration
\EDUCA _ March 1: (dance, bookfair, pizza) at

our fall box top
Lakeland Elementary for all

new ideas!

January 11:

contest! The winning classes will Bingo for Books
receive cookies and milk. elementary schools!




YOU can help Roosevelt Elementary School!

Box Tops for Edycation

Clip Box Tops coupons from hundreds of
products. For a complete list go to
btfe.com and click on the Earn tab and
then select Clip Box Tops.

What we earn: 10¢ each

Shoparoo Mobile App
| Shop. Snap. Earn.

Finaily, hassle-free fundralsing. ||

|
Download the .
free Shoparoo app _— (

Snap piciures of
your receipts

Eamn cash |
for our school

Share with R Shoparoo
your friends

What we earn: $40-$400

Box Tops Bomus App

Earn even more cash to help your school
by turning in your everyday receipts into
cash for your school by downloading the
Box Tops Bonus APP - School Fundraising!
Its FREE and EASY... and can be used in
combination with on-pack Box Tops!

BUY. SCAN.  EARN.

FIND OFFERS WATCH EARNINGS
BUY PAQDUCTS, STACK UP.

Cask Wise - More Rewards

MORE School Rewards is simple and easy

** Sign up for MORE Rewards at
moreRewards.com or any participating
Coborn’s, Cash Wise, or Marketplace
Foods store.

**Designate ROOSEVELT ELEMENTARY by
logging into your account at
moreRewards.com or via the MORE
Rewards mobile app.

Learn more or get started today at
moreRewards.com/school




Back to School Tips

Tips for a great 1* day of school and the rest of the school year...
for parents to review and talk to their child about.

-Get enough sleep (start bedtime routines a week or two prior school starting).

-Eat a healthy breakfast.

-Start talking about school early in a casual relaxed way.

-Try to have your child meet their teacher prior to the first day of school, if unable to make it to open house
or if that may be too overwhelming for your child schedule a time.

-Let your child wear favorite, comfortable clothes on the first day of school rather than a new,
uncomfortable outfit.

-Encourage children to try their best. .

-Develop good work habits such as writing down assignments and turning in your homework on time.
-If your child doesn’t understand, encourage them to ask the teacher.

-Communicate with your child’s teacher.

Books to ease anxiety.

-“Wemberly Worried” by Kevin Henkes (for kindergarten children)

-“Spot goes to School” by Eric Hill (for kindergarten children)

-“The Awful Aardvarks go to School” by Reeve Lindbergh and Tracey Campbell Pearson (for ages 5-8)
-“Summer Stinks” by Marty Kelly (for children 7-10)

***For more resources contact your local library

How to Spot School Jitters.

-Child shows excessive distress when parent discusses school.

-Worries about bad things happening to relatives or caregivers when they are away at school.
-Shows a fear of being alone.

-Have nightmares about separation.

-Complains of nausea, stomachaches or headaches.

Source: Dr. Lawrence Balter, CBS News.

***If you think your child is excessively nervous contact your child’s teacher or the Roosevelt School
Social Worker, Cheryl Bosch at 231-8300 ext. 7573 for assistance to ease the situation.
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